
Easier to qualify for Basic State Pension 
The Government has announced two pieces of good news on
pensions over the past few months:

• First, the Basic State Pension has been increased by 2.5%
for the current tax year at a time of low inflation.

• Second, it is now easier to qualify for a full Basic State
Pension. Under the old rules, women needed to have 39
years of National Insurance Contributions and men 44 to
qualify for a full pension. Now, for those reaching State
Pension Age after 5th April 2010, you need just 30 years
to qualify for the full amount, regardless of your gender.

Growing number of XPA activities
The Xerox Pensioners’ Association is continuing to organise a
growing number of activities throughout the year and across
the country. On the next page, you’ll find reports on some of
the many events held over the Christmas/New Year period
and, on page 3, you’ll find an outline of some of the activities
planned for later in the year.

If you want to see the full list of events, go to the Xerox
Pensions website www.xeroxpensions.co.uk and click on
Pensioners – XPA and then What’s on?. There you will find
the link to the calendar of events. If you don’t have access to
the website, contact Indre Numgaudyte on 01494 615159
for the full list.

If you haven’t done so already, please send Indre your email
address to indre.numgaudyte@xerox.com.

XPA News Spring 2010

XPA News
Xerox Pensioners’ Association Newsletter – Spring 2010
More news on www.xeroxpensions.co.uk

Challenges ahead for Trustees

Your P60 
Included with this newsletter is your payslip for May plus
your P60 – the detachable document at the bottom of the
payslip. It is important to keep your P60 as you may need it
when corresponding with HM Revenue & Customs (HMRC).

May is the first pension payment in the new tax year and
you may find you have a new tax code. Please check the
code – if you think it’s incorrect, you should contact HMRC.

Robert Thomas, Chairman of the Trustees, writes:

I’m conscious of the huge
debt of gratitude we owe to
John Payne and previous
Trustee Boards for setting
such high standards of
management and
governance for the Pension
Scheme during the course of
the past decade and more.
What we have done so far
this year, and will continue
to do, is to build on these
strong foundations.

At the March Trustee Board meeting, I set out what I saw as
the key challenges that lie ahead for the Trustees over the
next year or so, the most important of which are:

• To agree a funding plan with the Company that will lead
to the Scheme returning to a 100% funding level.

• To adopt an investment approach known as Liability
Driven Investing (LDI) which is designed to improve the
management of some of the Scheme’s financial risks.

The best advice
Running a pension scheme as large as ours is becoming
increasingly complex and it’s vital that we have excellent
advice in all areas of our operations. With that in mind and
following an extensive market review, we have just appointed
Sacker and Partners LLP as our legal advisers. Sackers is an
independent firm of specialist pension lawyers who focus on
advising large pension schemes – they advise more of the
UK’s top 100 schemes than any other law firm.

In addition, Jeff McMahon will be joining the Xerox Pensions
team at the beginning of May in a new role as Head of
Pension Investment and Risk. This is a significant
appointment and is designed to bring greater focus and
expertise to the management of the Scheme’s investments.

Trustee Board and Committees
We introduced our committee structures four years ago and,
during that time, they have been very successful in improving
trustee decision-making. We are now going to review the
roles of the Board and Committees to see if further
improvements can be made. 

Some very significant challenges lie ahead and I will keep you
informed of our progress in the months and years to come.

                                             



Once again, we are pleased to report that we have been sent many articles for this issue of XPA News but unfortunately there’s
not enough room to include all of them in full. We apologise for having to edit them so severely, but you will find the full articles
on the Xerox Pensions website – go to www.xeroxpensions.co.uk, click on XPA and then on XPA Newsdesk.

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR EVENTS
Despite it being the coldest winter
since 1987, more Xerox pensioners
than ever enjoyed the get-
togethers organised by XPA’s
officers and fellow pensioners.
Altogether there were eight
events, with the largest having
over 100 attendees! 

Our thanks to the organisers
Some of the events – like the East Region Annual Dinner at Chesfield Downs Golf Club and the West Region Annual Lunch
held at the Xerox Sports and Social Club at Mitcheldean – are the legacy of the wonderful work done by our Co-ordinators over
the years. But we were particularly thrilled with the new initiatives in Kent and London. Overall,  the South Region held five
Christmas lunches with more than 200 attending: 

• Regional Co-ordinator, Axel Dahl, organised the two lunches at Guido’s in Amersham and The Arts Club in London where the
food was Scandinavian.

• Eddie Barnes arranged the event held at the magnificent Leeds Castle, which was attended by more than 70 people.

• David Parkinson and Michael Snoxell, after a postponement because of the weather, organised a lunch at The White Buck
Inn at Burley, in the heart of the New Forest.

• Derek Blundy arranged the event at Barnsgate Manor in East Sussex.

Above you’ll see three photos but there are many more on the XPA section of the website.

North Region Co-ordinator, Bob Johnson writes:

“It was a cold, snowy Tuesday night and a good reason
not to go out. Nonetheless, 13 hardy souls faced the
worst that winter could throw at them to attend the
annual get-together at The Beehive Inn at Curdworth.
Numbers were somewhat down on previous years, with
all the south Birmingham and Worcestershire
contingent contained by a belt of snow. It was good,
however, to see the happy faces of a number of the new 2009 escapees and particularly pleasing to welcome along ex-sales
colleague, Richard Jones. Typical of sales, he was the only one of us who could afford to travel there by public transport!”

Starting from the left, the photo shows Richard Jones, Les Sheppard, Dave Wroe, Dave Woodward, Peter Jones, Henry Dumolo,
Mike Richards, John Morrall, Bob Johnson, Darren Summers, Keith Boughton and Ray Brown.
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Reporting back on recent events

London Walks
Three more ‘historical’ walks were
organised in London:

• Last November, the theme was
Royal and Aristocratic and the
walk included a sighting of
Dracula’s ‘house’ in London.

• In January, we walked the area famous for its Pirates, Smugglers and Pressgangs. Fortunately, none of the group was press-
ganged and we enjoyed lunch in The Town of Ramsgate, one of the oldest pubs in Wapping.

• In March, we did the walk known as The City of London – a 2000-year history where we learnt how the Norwegian Viking
King Olav saved London from the Danes.

As ever, John Muffty was our excellent guide and the number attending is increasing for each walk.

On the next page, you’ll find information on three more walks planned for later in the year – why not join them!

                                                    



Brewery Tour, Bury St Edmunds 
Wednesday 12th May 
Allan Vickery, East Region 
Co-ordinator, has organised a tour
to the historic working Greene King
brewery, complete with a tutored
tasting. The cost is £7.20 for the
tour and £9 for a buffet if you
would like one.

If you are interested, please contact Allan at
allan.vickery@btinternet.com or phone him on 01923
284286. Friends as well as pensioners are welcome.

Watercress Railway  Tuesday 18th May 
Mike Snoxell and David
Parkinson are planning a
trip on the Watercress
Heritage Railway – to
include the ride from Alton
to Alresford and a guided
tour of the locomotive shed
at Ropley. If you are
interested, please contact

Mike on msnox@btinternet.com or you can phone him on
01425 622090 or David on Parkinson@tinyonline.co.uk or
phone on 01202 897394 – at least 10 days before the trip.

Anglesey Abbey, nr Cambridge  Wednesday 16th June 
The Abbey is a National Trust property and the day will
include the opportunity to experience 1930s fine living, enjoy
the extensive gardens and a fully working water mill. Please
contact John Sanderson for further details on
johnmsanderson@ntlworld.com or 01462 627402.

Imperial War Museum Duxford, Cambs 
Thursday 29th July 
Duxford is home to
one of the world’s
largest collections of
preserved civil and
military aircraft. You
will also have the
opportunity to meet
men and women
who have been
involved in conflicts
around the world. 
Please contact Chas McCann on 01462 454232 or on
charles_mccann@o2.co.uk for further details. 

Beehive Inn, Curdworth  Tuesday 3rd August 
There will be another opportunity for people in the Midlands
to get together at the Beehive Inn for drinks and a chat.
Please contact Bob Johnson for more information on 01889
583363 or on oiltrail@hotmail.com.

Bedfordshire Steam Fair,
Old Warden, nr Biggleswade
Sunday 19th September 
This day will be a repeat of the
very successful visit to this
magnificent event. For more details, contact Allan Vickery –
see details on the left.

Beaulieu and Buckler’s Hard  Friday 8th October 
The day is likely to include a walk along the banks of the River
Beaulieu, a visit to the Maritime Museum and the 18th
century village plus a boat trip. Please register your interest
with Mike Snoxell or David Parkinson – see details under
Watercress Railway.

Tour of the Jaguar Car Factory 
Wednesday 13th October 
Following the popular Bentley and Morgan tours, petrolheads
will be ecstatic to know that Dave Panting
(david.panting@h4hcounty.org.uk) has now organised a
Jaguar factory tour. The day will cost £25-£30 and will
include the tour, lunch and a contribution to Dave’s favoured
charity – Help for Heroes.

Please contact
Bob Johnson for
more information
– see details
below under
Beehive Inn.

London Walks 
Three more London walks have been arranged (£15 per walk).
Once again, our guide will be John Muffty:

Wednesday 12th May – The Village of Clerkenwell
Wednesday 18th August – Hampstead
Wednesday 17th November – Chelsea

For information on any of these walks, please contact
Indre Numgaudyte at Xerox Pensions on 01494 615159 or
email indre.numgaudyte@xerox.com.

Xerox Golf Society fixtures 2010
Date Venue Organiser

Wed 5th May Oakland Park Peter Wishart

Tue 8th June Downshire Golf Complex John Cash

Fri 10th Sept Mill Green Paul Donnegan

Tue 5th Oct Wimbledon Common David Taylor 

The contact for all the fixtures is John Cash – 
email j.cash@btinternet.com or telephone 01344 777219.

Future events
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Company news
Xerox acquires ACS
In February, Xerox announced that it had acquired ACS
(Affiliated Computer Services) and, overnight, it became the
world’s leading business process and document management
company, with an annual revenue of $22 billion.

Ursula Burns, Xerox Chief Executive Officer, had this to say
about the acquisition of ACS:

“For the past 50 years, Xerox
has fortified its leadership in
document management,
creating new markets through
our renowned innovation.
With ACS, we take another
step forward, expanding our
leadership to include business
process outsourcing that helps
simplify document-driven
work. The new Xerox provides
the technology and services to
help our customers reach new levels of efficiency and
effectiveness, giving them the freedom to focus on what
matters most: their real business.” 

Launch of the ColorQube 9200 series...
with brilliant colour

Built on an 18-year track record of solid ink technology, Xerox
has recently launched the ColorQube 9200 series of
multifunction printers with the following advantages:

• Solid ink is simple to use.

• It produces stunning colour print quality.

• It is good for the environment.

• It enables low cost colour for businesses large and small.

Taking a closer look at the last two points ...

Good for the environment – The ColorQube 9200 series
bids goodbye to toner cartridges and wasteful packaging.
Indeed, it produces 90% less waste during use than a
comparable laser device.

Lower cost – The way it works is that, after you open your
document and select ‘print’, the multifunction printer
automatically measures the amount of colour on each page.
And the amount of colour then determines the price.

Chairman Anne Mulcahy to retire
At the end of March, it was announced that Anne Mulcahy will
step down as Chairman and a director of the Xerox Board on
20th May, the day of Xerox’s annual shareholders’ meeting.
Xerox Chief Executive Officer, Ursula Burns, will then assume
the additional role of Chairman.

The time is right
Anne had this to say: 

“Leaving Xerox is not easy, but
the time is right. This decision
is made infinitely easier by the
knowledge that I turn the
Company over to a gifted
leader at a point when our
strategy is sound, our financial
position is strong, and our
opportunities for growth are
considerable.”

Anne, aged 57, became Chief Executive Officer of Xerox on
1st August 2001 and Chairman five months later. Before that,
she was President and Chief Operating Officer of the Company
from May 2000 until July 2001. She began her Xerox career as
a sales representative in Boston in 1976. During her 34-year
tenure with Xerox, Anne has held senior management positions
in sales, human resources and marketing, and led the Xerox
business division that sells products for reseller and dealer
channels.

Tributes from two senior colleagues
One of her senior colleagues on the Board of Directors,
N.J. Nicholas, Jr, had this to say: 

“Anne leaves a rich legacy that is defined by her close
connection to Xerox customers, her active engagement with
Xerox people, and her steadfast commitment to the values of
the Company that are inherent in its culture and in her
effective leadership. As important, she has worked closely with
the Board to ensure a seamless and well-planned leadership
succession. She has earned our tremendous respect and our
deepest gratitude.”

Ursula Burns, who succeeded Anne as Chief Executive Officer
last July, made the following comments about Anne: 

“A remarkable leader who inspires followership, Anne was
instrumental in re-creating our company at a time when we
needed it most. She prioritised investments in innovation,
shifted our strategy to become more focused on services, and
significantly improved our financial health. As a result, we have
a strong foundation from which to build an even stronger
company. I am grateful for Anne’s extraordinary contributions,
humbled by her confidence in my leadership, and committed
to honouring her impressive legacy.”
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Four new Visitors
We are delighted to welcome four new Visitors to the
Association team and wish them every success in this
important role:

David Goodwin in Lincolnshire and David Wheeldon in
Derbyshire will be visiting pensioners in the North.

East Region has two new Area Co-ordinators – Sid Clear
(photo left) is covering Bedfordshire and some of North
Hertfordshire and Charles McCann (photo right) is covering
Welwyn, Stevenage and South Hertfordshire. 

New Visitors are always needed ... particularly in the West and East Regions, Buckinghamshire and the North East and North
West of England. If you would like to find out more about the role, please contact your Regional Co-ordinator (see page 7 for
contact details) or XPA Administrator, Jean Ball on 01494 615160.

Association news 

Elsie Duffy reaches 100!
Alan Ayton, one of the West
Region’s Visitors, visited Mrs Elsie
Duffy, widow of Xerox retiree,
Maurice Duffy, at her home in
Devon on the occasion of her
100 birthday on 15th March:
“What a wonderful lady she is –
so young and sprightly. She was
so pleased to see me and to
receive her presents from XPA”.

Three wedding anniversaries
XPA would like to offer their
congratulations to three
couples who have celebrated
long marriages in the recent
past: 

Kathleen and Cecil Hopkins from Coleford celebrated their
Sapphire Wedding anniversary (65 years) in February.

Robert and Joyce Freeman celebrated their Diamond
Wedding last September with their family while they were on
holiday in Poole, Dorset. The couple were married in 1949 at
St Andrews Church in Enfield Town. 

Teenage sweethearts, Shirley and Geoff Drake from Tuffley,
celebrated their Golden Wedding anniversary last year.

Reflections in Malawi
In last Autumn’s XPA News, we invited you to send in any
pictures of Xerox in interesting places and Mr Leslie from
Welwyn Garden City sent this shot taken when he and his
wife were on holiday in Malawi in 1987, celebrating their
25th wedding anniversary. He wrote: “The manager of the
shop said that he had visited the Rank Xerox site at Welwyn
in the past. If you look carefully, you can see my wife and me
in the reflection of the window.”

LETTERBOX Do you have any interesting pictures of Xerox? If you do, please send them and the
story behind them to Olwyn Smith at Xerox Pensions – olwyn.smith@xerox.com.

The 2010 Haggett Cup Golf Competition
The 2010 Haggett Cup Golf competition for current or ex-Xerox employees
will be held at The Forest of Dean Golf Club on Sunday 8th August, followed
by an individual competition on Monday 9th August.

Anyone interested in entering either a team of 6 golfers or as an individual
should contact John Talbot at john@talbot1.co.uk or phone him on 
07785 365 367.
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Mitcheldean pensioners safeguard the
Royal Prerogative in the Forest of Dean 
Bob Turner, Deputy Co-ordinator for West Region, writes:

Xerox pensioners now occupy two of the four places on the
Ancient Verderers Court in the Royal Forest of Dean: following a
recent election, Maurice Bent (left) joined Ray Wright (right) .

Dating back 800 years, the Forest of Dean Verderers meet
quarterly at the Speech House* to discuss the ‘Vert and
Venison’ of the Forest and safeguard the Royal Prerogative
and local privileges.

Maurice Bent is a seasoned campaigner and local historian
and has written books on his local area and musical traditions
in the Dean. He worked in Mitcheldean in parts manufacturing
and finished in the early 80s. Ray Wright owns and operates
Clearwell Caves one of the major tourist attractions in the
Forest of Dean (see story on the right). He worked in
Mitcheldean design and drawing office in the late 70s.

* Mabel M. Beech, a widow of Bill Beech, who was an XPA
Visitor and a chief buyer in Mitcheldean in the 1970s,
wrote a poem about the Speech House which you will find
on the XPA part of the Xerox Pensions website.

Mitcheldean pensioner on Christmas TV 
One of the stars of Christmas TV was Mitcheldean pensioner
Peter Symonds. He starred on “Oz and
Hugh drink to Christmas” on BBC 2,
featuring Oz Clarke and Hugh Dennis. 

In the 8-minute sequence, Peter
explained the ancient festive custom of
“wassailing”. So what is “wassailing”
that made Peter a TV star?

Wassailing is an old custom that takes
place on Old Twelfth Night (17 January,
pre 1752 and the adoption in Britain of
the Gregorian calendar) or thereabouts,
to exhort apple trees to fruit well the
following season. 'Wassail' comes from the Anglo-Saxon 'waes
hael' meaning "be in good health" (think hale and hearty). 

Peter has set-up a campaign called “Crow” (The Campaign for
the Revival of Wassailing). If you want to find out more about
the wassailing event, please visit the website: www.england-
in-particular.info/new/n-wass.html.

Peter spent 30 years at Mitcheldean, his job mostly involved
quality in parts manufacturing and latterly on assemble build.

Flight is an unforgettable gift
John Haggar received a well-
planned surprise from his
family for his belated 70th
birthday. One Tuesday, he was
tricked by his brother-in-law to
go to a local airport where his
family were there to deliver his
birthday surprise. John was
treated to a half-hour
helicopter flight around the
Forest of Dean… and it was
all the better because he had
his family gathered together.

Clearwell Caves
In 1964, Ray Wright (see photo above in left-hand column)
was a founder member of the Rank Xerox Caving Club. He
soon realised that most people were oblivious to the hidden
world of abandoned iron ore mines beneath the Forest of
Dean and so, around 45 years ago, he began work on the
idea of a visitor centre at Clearwell. 

In 1968, Clearwell Caves opened, with just one cavern
accessible to visitors; today there are nine. Ray, now 80,
continues to develop his vision for the caves although, his
son, Jonathan manages the Caves and is the last Free Miner
still mining iron ore and ochre. 

The Caves have been used as the backdrop for a plethora of
films, including Dr Who whose production team were there
recently filming for the first episode of the new series. 

If you would like to find out more about the impressive
Clearwell Caves or visit this extraordinary location, go to
www.clearwellcaves.com. 

Ray would be
pleased to meet
any Xerox
pensioners
visiting the
Caves – you’ll
find his contact
details on the
website.

Life after Xerox

Full versions on website – full versions of all these stories can be found on the XPA Section of the Xerox Pensions Website
under XPA Newsdesk – www.xeroxpensions.co.uk.

                                        



The art of public speaking
20,000 young people trained in the art of public
speaking every year! 

Steve Baker, former employee of
the UK Company, reports on his life
after Xerox:

Since leaving Xerox in 2001, I have
been involved with a London-based
charitable Foundation which
supports young people across
London and Essex. Using the skills I

acquired from Xerox, I provide the technical support for all
their major events, around 110 a year. In 10 years this
organisation has given away more than £65 million!

One of their more interesting projects is the world’s largest
public speaking event for Year 10 children in secondary
schools across London and Essex. Every year, almost 20,000
young people are trained for a day in public speaking, at the
end of which they deliver a speech to their peers (25) on a
subject of their choice in 2-3 minutes, with no notes.

If they are chosen as the winner, they then go on to the
Regional / Borough final where they deliver their speech in
front of 150 people. Our challenge is to whittle the 37
Regional / Borough finalists down to 18, who then participate
in the Grand Final in front of 650 people, including some very
notable judges. The BBC programme 'The Speaker' was
based on this project.

Working with these young people gives a true insight into
their thoughts, aspirations and dreams; it also keeps me up to
date with the youth scene!

Have a look at some of their speeches on the Speakout
Challenge website: 
www.speakoutchallenge.com/pages/gradfinalthree.

Pensioner publishes book 
Royston Herbert, who worked as a
Technical Author at Uxbridge, is
now a pensioner living in
Oxfordshire. He writes:

“For the whole of my life I have
enjoyed writing and have written
many short stories which are to be
found taking up room in my
computer! Two of these have been published – by Forward
Press and recently by the local Bicester Advertiser.

'The Lifer' was the first full length novel that I have had
published. It is a piece of detective fiction about a man
convicted of a murder he did not commit and it describes how
he finds justice and love in the unlikeliest of places.”

If you would like to find more about The Lifer, please visit the
website: http://pneumasprings.co.uk/The%20Lifer.htm

A history of Bedfordshire County Cricket Club 
Tony Pearce has been involved in Bedfordshire County CC for
over 50 years and, three years ago, he was asked to compile a
mini history of Bedfordshire cricket from 1860 to the present. 

So far, his reports cover 1,000 games and provide details on
600 players, including current England players Alistair Cook,
Graeme Swann and Monty Panesar, all of whom have
represented Bedfordshire.

Tony recalls the match between Bedfordshire, a Minor Counties
side, and Somerset in 1982: “Beds scored 153 but Somerset
struggled to get the runs despite having Ian Botham, Vivian
Richards and Joel Garner in their side!”

If you would like to contact Tony – particularly if you have any
photographs or records which you think he might be interested
in – you can phone him on 01234 838924 or email him on
tonypearce@onetel.com.

COMPETITION TIME
Spot that Slogan!

Love ‘em or hate ‘em, advertising slogans just
live forever. Here’s a selection – old and not
so old. Do you know the products they’re
promoting? Write your list of answers on a
postcard or sealed envelope, and send it to
Olwyn Smith (contact details on page 8),
no later than 1st September 2010. 
First correct list out of the hat wins £25.

1. I’m lovin’ it
2. Children's shoes have far to go
3. A minty bit stronger
4. Made to make your mouth water
5. Central heating for kids
6. Kills Germs Dead
7. The appliance of science
8. You'll wonder where the yellow went...
9. Full of eastern promise
10. I'm only here for the beer

Congratulations to the lucky winner The correct
answer to the last competition was Shirley Eaton – the
only one not to have had the main female role in the
Avengers. (We would also have accepted Linda Thorson,
as the only one not to have appeared in a Bond film.)
Our congratulations go to the winner Derek Milton of
Welwyn Garden City who received a cheque for £25.

Life after Xerox
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Absent Friends
Our sincere sympathy goes to the families of members who
have died since our last publication. Their names and ages
appear below. 

XPA – Xerox Pensions contacts
All Xerox pensioners are automatically members of the
Xerox Pensioners’ Association.

Director of Xerox Pensions Paul Hopkins
Tel: 01494 615162 

XPA Editor Olwyn Smith
Communication and Special Projects Administrator 
Tel: 01494 615153 Email: olwyn.smith@xerox.com 

Payroll Team Leader and XPA Administrator Jean Ball
Tel: 01494 615160 Email: jean.ball@xerox.com

Payroll and Office Administrator Indre Numgaudyte
Tel: 01494 615159 Email: indre.numgaudyte@xerox.com

You can write to Olwyn or Jean at Xerox Pensions Ltd,
Compton Court, 20-24 Temple End, High Wycombe, Bucks
HP13 5DR.

XPA – Regional Co-ordinators
East Region Allan Vickery
Newcroft, South Park Avenue, Chorleywood, Herts
WD3 5DY.
Tel: 01923 284286.  Email: allan.vickery@btinternet.com

The East Region covers: Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire,
Essex, Hertfordshire, Norfolk, Northamptonshire and
Suffolk.

North Region Bob Johnson
27 Mersey Close, Rugeley, Staffordshire, WS15 2HB. 
Tel: 01889 583363.  Email: oiltrail@hotmail.com 

The North Region covers: Cheshire, Cumbria, Derbyshire,
Durham, Lancashire, Leicestershire, Lincolnshire, the
Midlands, Northumberland, Nottinghamshire, Shropshire,
Staffordshire, Warwickshire, Worcestershire, Yorkshire, North
Wales, Northern Ireland, Scotland and the Isle of Man.

South Region Axel Dahl
Bishops Lea, East Burnham Park, Allerds Road, 
East Burnham, SL2 3TJ.
Tel: 01753 646975.  Email: dahlaxel@aol.com 

The South Region covers:  Berkshire, Buckinghamshire,
Dorset, Hampshire, Isle of Wight, Kent, London, Middlesex,
Oxfordshire, Surrey, Sussex and Wiltshire.

West Region John Court
Stockwell Farm, Aylburton, Lydney, Glos, GL15 6DN.
Tel: 01594 843651.  Email: john@courtjb.freeserve.co.uk

The West Region covers: Cornwall, Devon, Gloucestershire,
Herefordshire, Somerset and South Wales.

Birmingham
Michael Holder 71
Roy Horne 66
David Noble 59  

Manchester
Elaine Leigh 78

Marlow
Donald Brennan 85
Barbara Crow 88
David Ferguson 66
Estella Granger 91 
Stuart Hoskins 66
James Morwood 80
Kenneth Parnis 67
Leonard Short 83

Mitcheldean
Betty Allenby 87
Mary Barrington 78
Jack Bloodworth 82
Desmond Bowden 82
Lesley Bradley 74
Mary Butler 74
Kathleen Cecil 82
Phyllis Christopher 74
Eileen Coleman 84
Shirley Crook 72
Glyn Davies 80
Roy Duggan 80
Frederick East 94
Sarah Evans 85
Albert Gilliver 77
Mary Goode 96
Mavis Grey 79
Frank Halford 88
Richard Harris 81
Reginald Hartley 92

Herbert Hawkins 90 

Joan Head 88

Beatrice Hewitt 87

Marie Hopkins 76

Reid Hopkins 54

Frederick Howarth 98

Brenda Hughes 91

Fred Irwin 65

Gruffydd Jenkins 86

Donald Jones 83

Jeffrey Kew 84

Phyllis Knight 95

Dorothy Mansell 90

William Marsh 81

Alice Meek 90

Freda Meek 89

Hannah O'Keefe 96

Leslie Preece 78

Ruby Preece 87

Betty Price 87

Doug Ransome 85

David Richards 72  

Florence Robbins 95

Bertram Seaborn 70

John Sleeman 86

William 
Standerwick 73

Kenneth Stephens 85

Barbara Taylor 88

Audrey Thornton 84

Olga Trigg 84

Kenneth Tucker 80

Doreen Turville 85

Doreen Ward 76

Peter Whiles 66  

Alice Wrigglesworth 90

Robert Yemm 83

UK
George Buckley  87
Alec Clough 88
Anthony Cooper 86
Lynne Davies 63
Peter Edwards 61
Miriam Emerton 83
June Garnon 77
Dorothy Gordon 81
Margaret Jamieson 96
Rose Martin 79
Timothy McDowell 68 
Albert McGrath 78
Margaret Mitchell 84
Gertrude
Pettit-Crawford 89
Gerry Roberts 88
Eileen Sims 88
Cynthia Smith 76
David Vollam 68
Heather Winter 76

Watford
David Bayliss 65

Welwyn
David Brian 59
Margaret Brine 92
Ivy Cowell 73
Jean Hicks 79
William Johnson 77
Kevin Lynch 55
Arthur Miller 91
William Moorton 90 
Anna Pinner 79  
Jessie Romer 83
Dave Williams 67
Edwin Williams 87

Pension dates 2010
Your Xerox pension will be paid into your account as
follows:

PENSION PAID IN
May Friday 30th April 
June Tuesday 1st June 
July Thursday 1st July 
August Friday 30th July 
September Wednesday 1st September 
October Friday 1st October 
November Monday 1st November 
December Wednesday 1st December

YOUR NEWS Let us know what you are up to these
days. Send us your letters, photos and articles, and share
the things that make your life interesting for our Life
after Xerox section. We will include as many of your
contributions as possible. Please send contributions to
Olwyn Smith (contact details on the left).

                                                  




